
 

Newsletter 21st July 2024 

The warm weather is here, schools are out, giving us 
opportunities to enjoy family time, rest and relaxation. 

Summer is a wonderful time of the year. It is a season of rest, 
renewal, and bonding with loved ones. It is a season of 
harvesting many wonderful fruits and vegetables. It is a time 
of slowing down and reflecting.  

For many people, summer can fly by into the next school year 
season if not intentionally thought about. We can easily miss 
precious opportunities for creativity, and good health. It is also 
an opportunity for spiritual growth to take place during this 
time. The Lord gives us rhythms in life and this is a season of 
rest and joy. Take the time to sit in the sun (or the shade) and 
give thanks to God for his many blessings. 

In Genesis 8:22, we read. “As long as the earth endures, 
seedtime and harvest, cold and heat, summer and winter, 
day and night will never cease.” You have set up the seasons 
so that we could live in them and worship you in each one. As 
we enter summer, may it remind us of Your great faithfulness 
and provisions to us. May it give us joy as we see You bring 
back flowers, design new sunsets, and bring up morning dew 
again. May the heat remind us of the warmth and goodness 
of the sun that You have created which sustains life here for 
us. Help us to know that You are gifting us with this season of 
summer to enjoy, rejoice, and worship. We celebrate that You 
are the God of the harvest and that we can see the beauty in 
Your creation.  

Lord, we praise you for this beautiful, exciting, and restful 
season. Help us not to let it go by without seeking You in the 
midst of it. We pray that we would bring you glory with our 
time, our rest, and our efforts. Amen. 

Rev Julie 



 



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 

Thursday dates, 25th July, 8th August, 22nd August 



Harvest Festival 

 

 Saturday 5th October – Harvest Supper, a joint supper with 
the three churches. Time to be confirmed. 
 

 Sunday 6th October – Harvest Festival 
More information about these will be available soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary’s bottle stall is at the Hartfield annual fête on 7th September. 

We would love all our supporters to rally round again and donate 
bottles of soft drinks, Wine, beers, and spirits. 

 

Please let’s make another memorable year! 

Thank you for past and future support. 
 

Any donations can be dropped off at: 

Ian and Roz Burns’ House 

Or 

St Mary’s Church 

 

Any Enquiries contact 

Rebecca Johnson at 07711 760721 

or rljohnson@sky.com  

All Proceeds from the stall will be going towards St Mary’s Church so 
please give generously. 

Please make sure anything given is in date. 
 



Volunteers needed 

Would you like to be involved in the 
village Fete on Saturday 7th September 
this year? 

We want greeters on each of the 
entrances to the fete, to welcome visitors and to take donations towards 
the fete in buckets.  

As in previous years we do not charge for the fete, it is run by a group of 
volunteers, and the proceeds go to local clubs, organisations and 
projects in the Parish. 

We want volunteers to man the entrances for one of three 90- minute 
slots during the fete. And as it is the 100th year since Winnie appeared in 
print, you can dress up if you like…. If you would like to help, if you would 
like to welcome people to our awesome village fete,  
please contact Gavin Wells, on the fete committee 
( gavinwells@me.com) 

Administrator’s Office 

The church’s admin office 
will be closed from 

Monday 12th of August till 
Wednesday 28th of August. 

 

If you need anything 
urgently please get in 

touch with Rev Julie Sear 
at 

revjuliesear1@gmail.com 

The emergency telephone 
number is 07840 021909 
Or one of our 

churchwardens:                             St Mary’s 

Linda Graham at linda.graham.tn7@gmail.com, or 01892 770487 

Matt Marriott at m.marriott@btconnect.com  

Holy Trinity 

Angela Ogle at 01342 311619 



Summer Holiday Open 
Gardens 

During the Summer break, weather permitting, 
the Playschool garden will be open on  

 
Thursday 25th July, 1st, 8th,15th,22nd 
and 29th August from 10.00 – 12.00 
 

Come along and take advantage of the 
chance to enjoy this beautiful and unique 
outdoor space and an assortment of play 
equipment Entry is £4 per child. £10 for 
3 children.  All funds raised will go to 
playschool.  A perfect opportunity to 
socialize with other families within our 

community.  
 

Please note in the case of bad weather the open garden will be 
cancelled and will be posted on our Facebook & Instagram page. 
Age restriction of 9 years and under. 
 

 

 
Hartfield Playschool 
The Old Station 
Edenbridge Road 
Hartfield 
East Sussex 
TN7 4JG 
Tel: 01892 770830 

website: www.hartfieldplayschool.co.uk 
email: office@hartfieldplayschool.co.uk 

Charity No: 1158901 
 



 



 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we are praying for... 

1 Timothy 2. 1-2: I urge you then, first of all, that petitions, prayers and 
intercession and thanksgiving be made for all people For Kings and all 
those in authority, that we may live peaceful and quiet lives in all 
godliness and holiness. This is good and pleases God our Saviour. 

  
 Pray for All leaders in authority. 
 For peace between Palestine and Israel. Russia and Ukraine. 

 
 Pray for a good and restful Summer. 
 Pray for all who are unwell – or in hospital. 
 Those who have recently been bereaved. 
 For those who are getting married. 

 
 

With every blessing, 
Rev Julie 

www.hartfieldchurch.org or www.colemanshatchchurch.org 

Websites 

Please take a look at the Hartfield and Colemans hatch 
websites at: 

hartfieldchurch.org and colemanshatchchurch.org  

for up-to-date information on Events and Services. 

There is a calendar or what’s on page which is being 
updated regularly. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECTOR: The Rev Julie Sear, The Rectory, Hartfield  

01892 770436 

Email: revjuliesear1@gmail.com 

*****The Rector’s rest day is Friday***** 

LAY READER: Donna Dewar - 01342 326424 

Email: dewardonna@googlemail.com 

ADMINISTRATOR: Elaine Frost – admsmht@gmail.com  

SAFEGUARDING OFFICER: Andrea McGlew – 01342 850992 

ST MARY THE VIRGIN 
HARTFIELD 

HOLY TRINITY  
COLEMAN’S HATCH 

CHURCHWARDENS CHURCHWARDENS 
Linda Graham    01892770487 
Matt Marriott   

Paul Double 

 Angela Ogle        01342 311619 
HON. SECRETARY HON. SECRETARY 
Ian Burns           01892 770014 CJ Payne              01342 825388 
HON. TREASURER HON. TREASURER 
Tim Jackson      01342 850902 Donald Clarke     
CHURCH ELECTORAL ROLL OFFICER CHURCH ELECTORAL ROLL OFFICER 
Ian Burns           01892 770014  Karena Meyer 
BELFRY SECRETARY CHOIR DIRECTOR 
Jan Smith          01892 770984 Angela Ogle         01342 311619 
BELFRY CAPTAIN BELFRY CAPTAIN 
Daphne Booker 01892 770664 Rosalind Cowsill  07891 116646 
FLOWERS FLOWERS 
Jenny Hudson    01892 770804 Liza Jones             01342 826693 
 ORGANIST 
 Barry Tilston 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deadline for next newsletter is 12pm Monday 2nd September 

If you would like something placed into the newsletter please send it to 
admsmht@gmail.com  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Now the Lord is the Spirit, 
and where the Spirit of the 
Lord is, there is  

 - 2 Corinthians 3:17 


